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TAMPA, Fla. – On Feb. 24, at approximately 11:45 p.m. (Sanaa
Yemen time), U.S. Central Command forces alongside UK Armed
Forces,  and  with  support  from  Australia,  Bahrain,  Canada,
Denmark, the Netherlands, and New Zealand, conducted strikes
against 18 Houthi targets in Iranian-backed Houthi terrorist-
controlled  areas  of  Yemen.  These  strikes  from  this
multilateral coalition targeted areas used by the Houthis to
attack international merchant vessels and naval ships in the
region. Illegal Houthi attacks have disrupted humanitarian aid
bound for Yemen, harmed Middle Eastern economies, and caused
environmental damage. 

The  targets  included  Houthi  underground  weapons  storage
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facilities,  missile  storage  facilities,  one-  way  attack
unmanned aerial systems, air defense systems, radars, and a
helicopter.  These  strikes  are  intended  to  degrade  Houthi
capability and disrupt their continued reckless and unlawful
attacks on international commercial and U.S. and U.K. vessels
in the Red Sea, Bab AI-Mandeb Strait, and the Gulf of Aden. 

The goal of this multi-national effort is to defend ourselves,
our partners, and allies in the region and restore freedom of
navigation by destroying Houthi capabilities used to threaten
U.S.  and  partner  forces  in  the  Red  Sea  and  surrounding
waterways. These strikes are separate and distinct from the
multinational freedom of navigation actions performed under
Operation Prosperity Guardian. 
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TAMPA, Fla. – On Feb. 24 at 11:45 p.m. (Sanaa time), the
Iranian-backed  Houthis  launched  one  anti-ship  ballistic
missile likely targeting the M/V Torm Thor, a U.S.-flagged,
owned, and operated chemical/oil product tanker in the Gulf of
Aden. The missile impacted the water causing no damage or
injuries. 

Earlier in the evening, at about 9 p.m. (Sanaa time), U.S.
Central Command forces shot down two one-way attack unmanned
aerial vehicles over the southern Red Sea in self-defense. A
third UAV crashed from an assessed in-flight failure. 

CENTCOM  forces  identified  the  UAVs  and  determined  they
presented an imminent threat to merchant vessels and to the
U.S. Navy ships in the region. These actions are taken to
protect freedom of navigation and make international waters
safer and more secure for U.S. Navy and merchant vessels. 


